
  

 

F.No. EDI/Misc-82/2015 JNCH               Date: 31.01.2017 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 14/2017 

 

 

Sub: Closure of Bill of Entry submission at ICES 1.5 on account of Union 

Budget 2017-18 - reg. 

 

  This is to inform all concerned that on account of presentation of Union 

Budget 2017-18 on 01.02.2017, submission of Bills of Entry at the ICES will be stopped 

on 01.02.2017 at 05.00 PM. Section 48 approvals will also be stopped on 01.02.2017 

at 07.30 PM. CHAs/Importers and members of the Trade are advised to expedite the 

clearance and take Out of Charge of their Bills of Entry in the pipeline before 05.00 

PM on 01.02.2017. Submission of Bills of Entry at Service Centres/through ICEGATE 

would remain closed till ICES 1.5 System is updated with the budget changes. All other 

services at ICEGATE will continue as usual. System will be available only after suitable 

updations are made in ICES 1.5 according to budgetary changes. 

 

 

Sd/- 

(SHRAWAN KUMAR) 

Commissioner of Customs (NS-III) 

Jawaharlal Nehru Custom House, Nhava Sheva. 

 
Copy to: 
 

1. The Pr. Chief Commissioner of Customs, Mumbai Zone-II. 

2. The Pr. Commissioners/Commissioner of Customs, JNCH. 

3. All the Addl./Joint Commissioners of Customs, JNCH. 

4. All the DCs/ACs, JNCH. 

5. BCHAA. 

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER OF CUSTOMS (NHAVA SHEVA-III) 

JAWAHARLAL NEHRU CUSTOM HOUSE, NHAVA SHEVA, 

URAN, RAIGAD, MAHARASHTRA – 400 707 

FAX: 022-27243245   e-mail: edi@jawaharcustoms.gov.in 


